Dear Community Partner,
We’re reaching out to invite you to join us in Legacy’s Stand—a drive to increase the reporting of animal cruelty and close the profit loop, where one animal worn down by use and neglect is sold to fund the next. This cycle enables ongoing suffering and exploitation without accountability.
This movement was named for Legacy, a horse who passed through an Alberta auction in horrific condition. She was severely emaciated, dehydrated, and suffering from old injuries, including a broken stifle which had never been treated. She collapsed in the trailer and took hours to stand after being unloaded. By the time she reached safety, a few days’ comfort and euthanasia were all that could be offered.
Legacy is gone—but her story isn’t unique. Across Alberta, animals—both domestic pets and livestock—are routinely sold showing obvious signs of abuse and neglect. Dumped in this condition, deemed no longer useful—it’s one final opportunity to turn a profit. With no obligation to report, and no protection for those who do, these animals are quietly passed along—profits often used to purchase the next animal to be exploited.
Alberta has laws to protect animals from cruelty and neglect—but laws mean little without enforcement. And enforcement won’t happen if we stay silent.
This petition calls on the Government of Alberta to:
1. Amend the Animal Protection Act to include a duty for any person who has care or charge of an animal, and who has reasonable grounds to suspect that the animal is or has been subjected to cruelty, abuse, or neglect, to promptly report the circumstances to the Alberta SPCA, or another organization or officer authorized to enforce the Animal Protection Act.
2. Extend legal protection to ensure that the identity of any person who reports suspected cruelty, abuse, or neglect under this Act shall remain confidential during the course of an investigation, unless disclosure is:
(a) required by a court of law, or
(b) necessary to ensure procedural fairness in a prosecution.
[bookmark: _Hlk199662987]These small but vital changes won’t save Legacy—but they can ensure the suffering of others is no longer ignored. Together with Alberta’s existing animal welfare laws, these changes close the gaps that suffering animals fall through, encourage earlier intervention, promote accountability, and disrupt the profit loop.
Your help is vital. In Alberta, the Legislative Assembly requires original, physical signatures on petitions—meaning stamped, photocopied, or digital signatures are not accepted. To help us meet this requirement, we’re asking trusted community spaces—such as clinics, rescues, and local businesses—to display a petition sheet for supporters to sign.
Thank you for helping us change the system, not just the symptoms. 
[Your Name or Organization]
[Contact Info]
[Website / Social Media (optional)]
